
PUBLIC NOTICE CORRECTION 
ESSEX COUNTY DIVISION OF HOUSING & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

PY 2023 ONE YEAR ACTION PLAN 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) 

 
The Essex County Division of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) published a public 
notice on May 25, 2023 proposing to award Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
funds for various activities as part of the County’s PY 2023 Action Plan, including $34,000 for 
rehabilitation of the facility for The Bridge.  The location for this facility was erroneously listed 
as 860 Bloomfield Avenue, Bloomfield in the original public notice, and is hereby corrected to 
be 860 Bloomfield Avenue, West Caldwell, New Jersey.   This correction notice does not alter 
the original thirty (30) day public comment period for the proposed action plan and this activity, 
which began on Monday, May 22, 2023 and will end on Wednesday, June 21, 2023.  Written 
comments should be sent to 20 Crestmont Road, Verona, NJ 07044 Attn: Toni Rodriguez or to 
trodriguez@hcd.essexcountynj.org.  Division staff will review all comments and respond to each 
commentator in a timely manner. Based on this information, the plan will be presented to the 
Essex County Board of County Commissioners.  Copies of the Draft Action Plan, and all program 
and project records, are available at the Office of the Division of Housing & Community 
Development, 20 Crestmont Road, Verona, NJ 07044 during the office hours of 8:30 a.m. to 
4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday and on the Essex County Website at 
https://essexcountynj.org/. Interested citizens should contact the Division at (973) 655-0200.  
For non-English speaking persons requiring a translation of this notice, or persons with 
disabilities that require an alternative presentation format, please contact Toni Rodriguez at 
(973) 655-0200 or via email at   trodriguez@hcd.essexcountynj.org.   
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